

MELBOURNE AIRPORT AUTHORITY BOARD Minutes January 24, 2024, Board Meeting Airport Board Room

In attendance:

Mr. William C. Potter, Chairman

The Honorable Tim Thomas, Vice Chairman, Councilmember

The Honorable Paul Alfrey, Mayor

The Honorable Mark LaRusso, Councilmember

Mr. Brent Peoples, Member Mr. Scott Mikuen, Member Mr. Michael Fischer, Member Mr. Adam Bird, Airport Attorney

Mr. Greg Donovan, A.A.E., Executive Director

Mr. Mark Busalacchi, Director of Business Development

Mr. Cliff Graham, C.M., Director of Operations and Maintenance

Ms. Melissa Naughton, C.M., ACE, Assistant Director of Business Development

Mr. Mike O'Dell, C.P.A., Director of Finance and Administration Mr. David Perley, A.I.C., Director of Capital Improvements Ms. Renee Purden, Chief of Police/Director of Public Safety

#### Pledge of Allegiance

#### Airport Announcements by Executive Director Greg Donovan

Welcome to Seth Barber, Operations Officer, Brandon Cooper, Operations Officer and Paige Fontana, Clerical Assistant.

MLB's Veterans Salute Contest honoring a deserving local veteran with a trip to Washington, DC. The contest winners are Rick Racich, US Navy & Army veteran and Kevin Sweeney, US Army veteran.

Passenger Activity Report. Total passengers for 2023 was 747,691 which is a 6.6 percent increase from 2022 and second highest in airport history. 2023 Total International passengers was 231,472. 2023 Total Domestic passengers was 498,910.

#### Executive Director's Recognition of Excellence Award

Congratulations to Alyssa Lanier, Supervisory Badging Specialist, on receiving this month's award.

#### **Action Items**

#### Item A-1 Approval of the minutes for the December 4, 2023, Regularly Scheduled Board Meeting

Approval of the December 4, 2023, board meeting minutes. A motion was made by Mr. Thomas for approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr. LaRusso. Motion passed unanimously.

Item A-2 Recommendation to Approve a Consent to Assignment of Lease from The Ascendancy Corporation to Falcon Aviation, LLC., and an Assignment of Lease from Falcon Aviation, LLC. To South Brevard Aviation, Inc.

Mr. Donovan explained the Ascendancy Corporation has requested a consent to the assignment of lease to South Brevard Aviation, Inc.

A motion was made by Mr. Mikuen to approve a consent to assignment of lease from The Ascendancy Corporation to South Brevard Aviation, Inc., seconded by Mr. Peoples. Motion passed unanimously.

#### Item A-3 Recommendation to Approve a Third Amendment to Lease with South Brevard Aviation, Inc.

Mr. Donovan explained South Brevard Aviation has requested to construct a fuel farm facility in accordance with regulations. This fuel facility will only be used by South Brevard Aviation for their personal aircraft and cannot be distributed to other airfield users. There is a yearly fee of \$1200 for each fuel tank and fuel truck and a fuel flowage fee of \$0.07 charge per gallon of fuel dispensed.

Mr. Potter inquired if the \$1200 fee fluctuates or stays at \$1200. Mr. Donovan stated this is a permit fee and it will be fixed; the airport just changed its fees for fuel storage and fuel flowage, so the fee will stay the same for some time.

Mr. Thomas inquired if this fuel farm will perform fuel tests. Mr. Donovan stated yes, they will have to perform their quality insurance and testing. The airport will do inspections to make sure testings are done.

A motion was made by Mr. Thomas to approve a third amendment to lease with South Brevard Aviation, Inc., seconded by Mr. LaRusso. Motion passed unanimously.

## Item A-4 Recommendation to Approve a Lease Agreement for 4A Aerospace Center with STS Repair and Modification, LLC.

Mr. Donovan explained unit 4A has become available and STS Repair would like to acquire this unit for storage. The short-term lease agreement is a base term of one year with four one-year options. Base rate is \$5.50 per square foot and the Common Area Maintenance (CAM) charge is \$1.00 per square foot per year. CPI adjustments will occur with a minimum of 2 percent and a maximum of 5 percent per year on the extension of each option period.

Mr. Potter inquired how long ago has the airport looked at rental rates for the Aerospace Center. Mr. Busalacchi stated the airport did an appraisal two years ago.

A motion was made by Mr. Peoples to approve a lease agreement for 4A Aerospace Center with STS Repair and Modification, LLC, seconded by Mr. Thomas. Motion passed unanimously.

## Item A-5 Recommendation to Approve a Second Amendment of the Purchase and Sale Agreement with Adelon Real Estate Manager, LLC.

Mr. Donovan explained the original purchase and sale agreement for approval of the sale of ±55.8 acres parcel located between NASA Boulevard, Broadband Drive, and Hibiscus Boulevard was approved by the board on October 26, 2022. The Lakuna Beach project will consist of short-term accommodations, entertainment, and amenities. The release of property is still being reviewed by FAA and the airport expects it will be approved soon. Because of the time taken by the FAA to complete its due diligence, Adelon has requested an extension to its sale agreement so it can continue its due diligence. The changes to the agreement consist of an extension for 180 days from the first amendment date to one year from the second amendment date; revision of the proposed use of the subject property to permit a mix-use development; and a reimbursement to Adelon by the Authority of up to \$250,000 for removal and cleanup of the construction debris under the surface of said property.

Mr. Peoples inquired about the date the extension begins. Mr. Donovan stated if this amendment is approved today, the extension will begin today.

Mr. Mikuen stated that the explanation written for the amendment was a little different than what Mr. Donovan explained. Mr. Mikuen supports the sale of this property and inquired if the purchase price other than this share cost for this remediation remains the same. Mr. Donovan stated yes, other than the cost for the cleanup that will be taken out at closing.

Mr. Potter inquired if the contract is based upon a price that was determined by an appraisal which did not discount the property because of the environmental conditions. Mr. Busalacchi stated the appraisal considered some of the previous conditions and uses, but not to the extent that they were able to confirm anything. It was acknowledged in the appraisal that it was formerly a landfill site, and the property was not discounted. Mr. Potter asked if the airport was still monitoring the well water. Mr. Donovan stated the airport was released from monitoring well over 10 years ago.

Mr. LaRusso inquired if this land was only used as a landfill and not used as a training facility by the military. There was exploratory environmental monitoring being done in the early 1980's. Mr. Donovan is confident this property was used for landfill purposes. Mr. Graham stated there are aerial photos that date back to 1948 which show that this property was being used solely as a landfill.

A motion was made by Mr. Thomas to approve a second amendment of the purchase and sale agreement with Adelon Real Estate Manager, LLC, seconded by Mr. LaRusso. Motion passed unanimously.

#### Item A-6 Recommendation to Approve Melbourne Airport Authority Purchasing Manual Revision 14.

Mr. Donovan explained the airport has a separate purchasing manual than the city and was established in February 1994. The presentation given today by Summer Wyllie-Vitt, Airport Procurement Manager, to modernize the procedural elements of the purchasing policy that is used by airport staff.

Mrs. Wyllie-Vitt presented the key changes in the 2024 Purchasing Manual, which included thresholds increases, single/sole source review process, protest procedures clarity and definitions and procedural updates.

Mr. Thomas inquired if the manual differentiates to buy local with Brevard County and City of Melbourne. Mrs. Wyllie-Vitt stated there is no local preference provision in the revised manual. Mr. Thomas stated the city had to look over their manual recently because they had not differentiated between the county and city and almost treated them as an equal source. Mrs. Wyllie-Vitt stated one of the proposed recommendations in the purchasing manual is to look at removing the option of local preference. Mrs. Wyllie-Vitt explained that it is not best practice to include a local preference provision.

Mr. LaRusso stated that with the proposed changes to local preference bids, he would like to have a further discussion with Finance on this matter. A discussion ensued among the board members on various matters, and this agenda item for the purchasing manual revision will be tabled for one month for further discussion with individual staff and board members.

A motion was made by Mr. Thomas to have the Purchasing Manual Revision tabled for one month with further discussions, seconded by Mr. LaRusso. Motion passed unanimously.

## Item A-7 Recommendation to Award a Contract to TK Elevator Corporation for the Replacement of the Escalator in the Federal Inspection Station in an Amount Not-To-Exceed \$543,525.

Mr. Donovan explained the current escalator was installed in the early 1900s in the Federal Inspection Station (FIS) and is currently used by our international passengers. This unit is under a maintenance contract, parts are not available, and this escalator will not be able to be serviced. The new escalator has a lead time of 38 weeks before it is delivered and installed. This item will be funded primarily with Federal Aviation Administration Bipartisan Infrastructure Law discretionary grant and a Florida Department of Transportation grant. The airport share is included in the 2024 budget.

A motion was made by Mr. Peoples to approve a contract to TK Elevator Corporation for the replacement of the escalator in the Federal Inspection Station in an amount not-to-exceed \$543,525, seconded by Mr. Thomas. Motion passed unanimously.

## Item A-8 Recommendation to Award a Contract to Western Industrial Contractors, Inc., for the Refurbishment of the Domestic Bag Claim Belt in the Amount of \$441,311.

Mr. Donovan explained the current domestic bag belt was installed in 1988. Because of its age, parts are no longer available and the cost to maintain is no longer feasible. Western Industrial Contractors has installed several bag belts in the airport and currently provides maintenance for all the belts at the airport. This item will be funded primarily with Federal Aviation Administration Bipartisan Infrastructure Law discretionary grant and a Florida Department of Transportation grant. The airport share is included in the 2024 budget.

Mr. Potter inquired if the price quoted is fair since this item was not sent out for bidding. Mr. Perley stated the airport asked different companies about the baggage system and most of them replied they would not be able to provide the current belt system for us, if the airport would replace it, they would only provide a slant belt type system. Western Industrial was the only company that would give us a price for our current system.

A motion was made by Mr. LaRusso to award a contract to Western Industrial Contractors, Inc., for the refurbishment of the domestic bag claim belt in the amount of \$441,311, seconded by Mr. Thomas. Motion passed unanimously.

# Item A-9 Recommendation to Approve a Purchase Order to Atlantic Electrical Systems for the Phase I Security Camera Replacement within the Existing Terminal in an Amount Not-To-Exceed \$232,000.

Mr. Donovan explained many of the security cameras within the existing terminal are five to nine years old. As part of the existing terminal's fire sprinkler system project, as it is part of the scope of the grant that is in place, the security access system and security cameras will be replaced. Staff reviewed an alternate security camera system that is currently being used in Southwest Florida International Airport in Fort Myers, Brevard Public Schools, and the new Melbourne Police Department. The cost of installing all new cameras and using the existing servers would result in savings of over \$250,000. Atlantis Electrical System is under contract for the fire alarm replacement and would be the contractor for the camera installation. This item will be funded primarily with Federal Aviation Administration Bipartisan Infrastructure Law discretionary grant and a Florida Department of Transportation grant. The airport share is included in the 2024 budget.

A motion was made by Mr. Thomas to approve a Purchase Order to Atlantic Electrical Systems for Phase I Security Camera Replacement within the existing terminal in an amount not-to-exceed \$232,000, seconded by Mr. Peoples. Motion passed unanimously.

Item A-10 Recommendation to Approve a Purchase Order Change order to AVCON, Inc. under its Continuing Services Contract, for the Professional Airside Engineering for the Construction Administration (CA) and Resident Project Representative (RPR) of the Mill and Overlay Rehabilitation of Taxiway "C" in an Amount Not-To-Exceed \$159,717.

Mr. Donovan explained this agenda item was approved at the last board meeting. After the meeting, a clerical error was discovered, and the amount approved was incorrect. The correct amount for Resident Project Representative for Taxiway "C" is \$159,717.

A motion was made by Mr. LaRusso to approve a Purchase Order to AVCON, Inc. under its Continuing Services Contract, for the Professional Airside Engineering for the Construction Administration and Resident Project Representative of the Mill and Overlay Rehabilitation of Taxiway "C" in an amount not-to-exceed \$159,717, seconded by Mr. Thomas. Motion passed unanimously.

Item A-11 Recommendation to Approve a Purchase Order to AVCON, Inc. under its Continuing Services Contract, for the Professional Airside Engineering for the Resident Project Representative (RPR) of the Taxiway "M" Offset Project in an Amount Not-To-Exceed \$150,502.

Mr. Donovan explained this agenda item was approved in the last board meeting. After the meeting, a clerical error was discovered, and the amount approved was incorrect. The correct amount for Resident Project Representative for Taxiway "M" is \$150,502.

A motion was made by Mr. LaRusso to approve a Purchase Order to AVCON, Inc. under its Continuing Services Contract, for the Professional Airside Engineering for the Construction Administration and Resident Project Representative of the Mill and Overlay Rehabilitation of Taxiway "M" in an amount not-to-exceed \$150,502, seconded by Mr. Thomas. Motion passed unanimously.

Item A-12 Recommendation to Award a Purchase Order to W&J Construction Corporation under its Continuing Services Contract for Storm Hardening of the Air Traffic Control Tower Cab Roof in an Amount Not-To-Exceed \$66,500.

Mr. Donovan explained that while the airport did not have any hurricane impacts this past season, some significant summer storms had an impact to the air traffic control tower roof. To prevent any further damage, these repairs to the roof are necessary. A new project titled "ATCT Roof Upgrade" will be set up and funds will be transferred from project savings from closed projects.

Mr. Potter inquired how does the airport determine if this is a fair price. Mr. Perley stated that our continuing service contractor bids out this scope of work and presents the airport with a bid summary sheet.

A motion was made by Mr. Peoples to award a purchase order to W&J Construction Corporation under their Continuing Services Contract for storm hardening of the Air Traffic Control Tower cab roof in an amount not-to-exceed \$66,500, seconded by Mr. Thomas. Motion passed unanimously.

Item A-13 Recommendation to Approve a Purchase Order to AERO BridgeWorks, Inc. in the amount of \$46,269.

Mr. Donovan explained the current nitrogen filled tires in place at boarding bridges at gates 3 and 5 are at the end of their useful life. It has been identified that changing from the current tires to solid rubber tires is best for future repairs and overall longevity. AERO BridgeWorks has provided its services on various projects for the jet bridges and terminal equipment over the years and is the only vendor that advised it would be

able to make these repairs and meet the timeline before the beginning of TUI's seasonal return on March 18, 2024. There is sufficient budget in the current approved operating budget to cover this expense.

A motion was made by Mr. Thomas to approve a purchase order to AERO BridgeWorks Inc., in the amount of \$46,269, seconded by Mr. Peoples. Motion passed unanimously.

# Item A-14 Recommendation to Award a Purchase Order to W&J Construction Corporation under its Continuing Services Contract for Water Damage Repairs at 1135 W. NASA Boulevard in an Amount Not-To-Exceed \$96,500.

Mr. Donovan explained this area of the building was previously leased by a tenant and requires certain improvements to be completed so it can be rented. The airport became aware of a broken water line, which was replaced. Throughout the investigation of the removal of the wet material caused by the broken water line, it was discovered that the flooring contained asbestos and will require a special asbestos remediation of the flooring before any improvements can be completed. W&J Construction was selected for this work under its continuing service contract. A new project titled "1135 W. NASA Building Improvements" will be set up and funds will be transferred from project savings from closed projects.

Mr. LaRusso inquired if the cost for the project includes the asbestos abatement. Mr. Donovan stated yes, the cost for abatement is included.

A motion was made by Mr. LaRusso to award a purchase order to W&J Construction Corporation under its Continuing Services Contract for water damage repairs at 1135 W. NASA Boulevard in an amount not-to-exceed \$96,500, seconded by Mr. Thomas. Motion passed unanimously.

#### **Information Items**

#### Item I-1 Exercise of Option D-1 by Northrop Grumman

Mr. Donovan explained the board previously approved the master Project Magellan lease that contained several option terms. Northrop Grumman has notified Airport staff it will be exercising the option for Parcel D-1 under the terms of the original agreement under Project Magellan. Parcel D-1 is approximately 15.29 acres and located on the side of the airport along NASA Boulevard between the existing Northrop Grumman facilities and Satcom. Under the terms of the agreement, Northrop Grumman paid a one-time price for this parcel. The salient points of the lease are: lease rate will be \$0.38 per square foot per year, which is \$253,092.36 per year and this is based on fair market appraisals conducted as part of that lease. CPI increases will occur every five years with a minimum of 0.8 percent and maximum of 5 percent per year in accordance with the Master Ground Lease. The tenant is responsible for all insurance, taxes and fees associated with the amendment. The airport is responsible for the cost for relocation of endangered species. Exercising this lease option will generate approximately \$7.5 million dollars over the remaining term of the lease and does not include CPI adjustments. The airport is very excited to see Northrop Grumman flourish.

Mr. Mikuen inquired if this lease term is the same as the other facilities, so it does not extend even though it was built later. Mr. Donovan stated yes, it is incorporated into the existing agreement. Mr. Mikuen asked when we expect construction will begin for Northrop Grumman. Mr. Busalacchi stated that Northrop Grumman is moving quickly.

#### Item I-2 Financial Update by Mr. O'Dell

Mr. O'Dell presented the financial report through November 30, 2024.

Mr. Peoples asked Mr. O'Dell what his thought processes are to maximize returns and asked if Mr. O'Dell is looking to lengthen maturities. Mr. O'Dell stated right now he is moving as much as he can since the rates are good with Florida Prime. We are currently going through an RFP for an Investment Advisor process, so the airport is keeping a lot more in liquid until we have an Investment Advisor under contract.

Mr. Potter inquired if the Investment Advisor is in conjunction with the city. Mr. O'Dell stated yes, he is working with them and has posted the RFP and hopes to have a contract in place by March.

#### Item I-3 Operations Update by Mr. Graham

Mr. Graham gave an update on the work the operations and maintenance team has been doing over the last year, primarily on the airfield. Airport operations has improved on how the storm water management is handled in the airfield, by cleaning out sections of pipes allowing the water to flow freely and with the purchase of the backhoe, it has helped the maintenance team. The airport has a contractor who handles the aquatic weed in the airfield and makes sure the weeds are maintained in the ditches and allows the water to continue flowing. The board approved the purchase of a John Deere tractor several months ago and it's in service with the other tractors and the airfield looks immaculate. The electricians continue to make repairs on the lighting signs in the airfield and the maintenance team has been repairing the asphalt when we have lighting strikes. The airfield is inspected three times a day, but we also do special inspections anytime there are thunderstorms and severe weather conditions.

We continue with our wildlife management and this year we had a few new species; Osceola turkeys for the first time and caracara birds, which are usually seen out in the St. John's River basin. Staff continues with pavement markings on the airfield and are doing a great job. We recently completed the compass calibration pad. The existing pad was located at Taxiway Sierra and was in conflict with the Dassault Falcon Jet project, so it's been relocated to Taxiway Bravo and has been certified. The calibration pad is used frequently by our tenants, especially Embraer.

Another project we have been working diligently on is the edge dams. Edge dams are the edge of the pavement where it meets the grass. Over time in some areas on the airfield it starts to build up, the grass gets higher and it starts to get dirt and silt and the water is not able to flow and creates puddles, which is not good for the asphalt. Other projects that were approved by the board were the asphalt repairs on Taxiway A and Taxiway S and the asphalt crack sealing. Both projects are complete. Our next important item is the Annual FAA 139 Certification Inspection that will be on the week of February 12<sup>th</sup>. We have a new inspector whom I have been in contact with, and his name is John Fotiadis.

#### Item I-4 Construction Projects Update

#### In-Line Baggage System

Three Construction Management (CM) firms have been selected for the Step-2 of the RFP process. Those firms are: Collage (Lake Mary, FL), Hensel Phelps (Orlando, FL) and Ivey's Construction (Merritt Island, FL). The design team continues to complete the drawings with the new cross-belt design. Discussions continue with TSA. A joint meeting was held to confirm the design and eligible costs. Drawings are still being completed and will be issued to the CMs by mid-February. Price proposals will be submitted in mid-March and approval of the CM selection will be at the March Board meeting. Construction is estimated to start in April with temporary TSA scanning facilities. The overall project will take 16 to 18 months to complete.

### Premium Lounge Restroom Renovation

The contractor has completed the demolition of the existing restrooms. During demolition, it was discovered that the existing sanitary line did not have enough fall in the pipe and over the years, debris filled the lines losing more than half of its capacity. The contractor had to demolish a portion of the floor to redo the sanitary lines. During this work, they discovered more problems with the existing piping that required removal of a

portion of the floor within the ticketing area. Currently the project remains within budget and the delays are expected to be recovered to maintain the opening date of when TUI starts their return operation.

#### Terminal Renovation and Expansion

Fire alarm and fire sprinkler work continues in the existing terminal. The first phase of the sprinklers is complete in the mezzanine and operational. Sprinkler work continues under the existing concourse. Roof drain issues that we were told had been corrected, reappeared with the last set of storms. The terminal contractor is back to address the issue and correct. Still waiting on the replacement freight lift in the back-of-house area of the concession space in the new concourse. This is still three to four months out before delivery. No update from the Terminal Contractor on their assessment of the skylight in the atrium or the corrective measures to be performed. The design of the roof replacement continues and bid documents are expected next month.

### <u>Project Vista – Dassault Falcon Jet Site Work</u>

Coordination meetings continue between the Airport's site team and the tenant's contractor. All temporary and permanent security fencing is complete. The tenant's contractor has begun construction of their buildings. Bid documents for the airport's portion of the common use utilities are currently out for bid. Bids are due February 15<sup>th</sup> and will be brought to the February Board meeting for approval. Regulatory permits have been applied for and most have been received. Utility work is expected to begin in March and will continue through the summer.

#### Taxiway A Rehabilitation

AVCON continues with the design of the rehabilitation of Taxiway A. Temporary repairs to the taxiway have been completed. Project is expected to go out to bid in April with pricing submitted to the FAA for discretionary funding in the fall. Due to the overall cost of the project, funding will be allocated over two years.

#### Taxiway C Rehabilitation

A contract has been awarded to KCF Site Development and is now fully executed. Pre-construction meeting has been held and they are currently mobilizing to begin work by the end of January. The contractor is preparing an overall project schedule so that notices can be given for temporary taxiway and runway closures. This work must be completed by May 31, 2024, to receive all the grant funding. Contractor expects to be complete ahead of schedule. Funding for this project is a 100 percent grant from Florida Department of Economic Opportunity (FDEO).

#### Taxiway M Phase 1 (Realignment) and Phase 2 (Extension)

A contract has been awarded to KCF Site Development and is now fully executed for Phase 1 (Realignment). This is the same contractor for the Taxiway "C" project. Pre-construction meeting has been held and they are currently mobilizing to begin work by the beginning of February. The contractor is preparing an overall project schedule so that notices can be given for temporary taxiway and runway closures. The realignment phase of work is expected to be completed by the end of July 2024. Subsurface exploration and surveying have begun for Phase 2 (Taxiway extension). Drawings are expected to be complete and ready for bid by May.

Mr. Mikuen inquired with regard to Taxiway A if we have high assurance or confidence that the airport will be able to get the grants with no issues. Mr. Perley stated after speaking with FAA, the airport is on a high priority to receive discretionary funds for the taxiway. Mr. Mikuen asked if there is a date when the airport will get some indication. Mr. Donovan stated the process is in our five-year JACIP and the process is the airport has to have the design completed and then we need to find out what the cost will be. We are confident that we are going to get a sizeable grant, but the actual cost of the project and what the actual grant is going to be is yet to be determined.

#### Item I-5 Business Development and Marketing update by Mr. Busalacchi

Mr. Busalacchi stated staff has been working with The AD Leaf (TAL) agency and have come up with two separate campaigns to help promote Washington DC service coming up on February 17<sup>th</sup>. One of the campaigns that was very successful was the Veterans Salute Contest. The other is See DC Campaign, which you can see throughout social media and other forms of media.

Mr. Busalacchi stated his staff, Keely and Samantha, have been working alongside TAL on the airport's social media ads and promotions and stats for the airport have been increasing significantly.

One of the things we wanted to do with TAL was to establish a baseline, so we knew were we were at before we had them in place and also to help us understand what our community awareness was of the airport. That is one of the focal points in bringing on TAL from a marketing perspective. The airport conducted a baseline survey to help us understand what people's choices are when they are thinking about traveling. We discovered that the community is very much aware of MLB and all that we have to offer. We were not necessarily sure the community knew about the airport but had a feeling that was in fact the case. The other thing we wanted to understand, from an airport perspective, was why are they choosing the airports that they are choosing. The results is to bring awareness to the community of what we have to offer, things that the community may not be aware of. The other direction we are taking with our awareness campaign is "The World is One Stop Away". Our community is very familiar with us having Delta Air Lines and American Airlines. We also want to make them aware of our Allegiant services. The overall push for these campaigns is to let people know if you fly out of MLB, it is a relaxed environment for you to operate and go in and out of, but most important is that your literally one stop from traveling anywhere in the world flying through MLB. We will continue to push this awareness campaign and focus on the things we need to be aware of.

#### Adjournment

This meeting was adjourned by Chairman William Potter at 10:34 a.m.

Sandra Acevedo, Executive Assistant

PREPARED BY:

SUBMITTED BY

Greg Donovan, A.A.

Executive Director

APPROVED BY ACTION OF AIRPORT AUTHORITY:

William C. Potter, Chairman